

COMMUNITY UPDATE

December 2022

Dear Neighbour,

We were delighted to see so many friendly faces at last week's Neighbour Community BBQ. We hope that the lead-up to Christmas provides you with further opportunities to enjoy the company of friends and family.

As we are now in a school-term-break period, there are a couple of updates that we would like to share with you:

School Grounds

We warmly welcome neighbours to enjoy walks throughout the College grounds as the campus is open as students have departed the College for the end of the year break. Please note that the College buildings, facilities, tennis courts and cricket pitches will remain closed to visitors due to maintenance works taking place and staff still working on-site.

We ask community members to please be respectful of the ovals and grounds and keep dogs on leads and under control at all times when on the College grounds. We also ask that dog owners please tidy up after them.

New Year's Eve period

The College grounds will be temporarily closed from the morning of 31 December 2022 to the afternoon of 1 January 2023.

2023 preparation for school resumption

The College will return to regular operations from 24 January 2023 in preparation for the commencement of the school year and the return of students, and hence the grounds will be closed to neighbours after this date until the following break. 'Grounds open' signage will reappear at the entry gates of the College in conjunction with the term break periods throughout the year.

We wish you every blessing for a safe and enjoyable Christmas period.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Paul Hine, Principal

1a Ni